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THE CORPOBATION OF THE CITY OF PORT COQUITLAN

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION CQNNITTEE
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meeting of the Environmental protection committee was held in the
Engineering Department Meeting room, 2580 Shaughnessy Street, Port
Coquitlam, on Tuesday, October 3, 1989 at. 4!45 p.m.

In attendance were:

Alderman N.C. Farnworth, Chairman
Alderman N.R. Wright
D.G. Riecken, Deputy Engineer

ITEN II COIJFIBNATION OF MINDTES

That the Minutes of the Environmental Protection Committee Yleeting held on
Tuesday, August 15, 1989 he considered read and adopted.

ITEN II I CFC CON1'ROL STRATEGIES

The Committee reviewed a letter from Mayor Copeland of Burnaby which
suggested that the City should consider passing a bylaw similar to
Burnaby's for the purpose of regulating the re"overy of CFC's prior to
product servicing and/or disposal. The Deputy Engineer advised the
Committee members of the work currently being undertaken by the GVRD CFC
Control Strategy Regional Task Force i.ncluding development of municipal
purchasing policies, public and industry information programs, systems for
collection of CFC's from the domestic refrigeration waste stream and
automotive air conditioners, as well as the development of a Regional CFC
Control Bylaw. The task force intends to present a report to the Regional
Board at their November meeting which will include a draft of the bylaw.

In view of the efforts terng undertaken by the GVBD's Task Force, the
Committee felt that it would be wise to wait until the above mentioned
report has teen considered by the Regional Board before consideri.ng Mayor
copeland's request.

ITEYi III! MININDN CARE STANDARDS FOR HARBORING WILDLIFE

The Committee noted that the City Clerk has advi.sed that it would be
possible for Council to regulate the keeping of squirrels, skunks, and
raccoons and to define areas i.n which they may be kept. The Coirmittee
recommends that the Animal Control Bylaw be amended to incorporate the
guidelines contained in the Ministry of Environment's Policy Guide to the
Wildlife Act for squirrels, skunks, and raccoons which are exempt from the
permitting procedures of that Act.

ITEN IVI LITTER CON1'ROL

The Committee reviewed a letter sutmitted by Mr. Len Cuddefcrd offering
some ideas for an anti-litter education program he was hoping
to implement in the City's elementary schools. While the Committee ,

)members supported his idea, they felt that this item was more
appropriately dealt with by the joint City/School Board Liai.son
cmmlttee, and resolved to refer the letter to that committee for Qgg 3 Igsg
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consideration.
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The Co-Chairman noted that there was a considerable amount of litterpresent on the median of the Lougheed Highway in the area i=tween PoCoPlace and Metro t4otors . The Deputy Engineer agreed to determine who wasresponsible for maintaining this medi.an and request that it be cleaned up.
The Meeting at 5:40 p.m.

A6'.r-'gC.c--
D.G. Riecken, P. Eng.,
Deputl City Engineer

-/
Alderman M.C. Farnworth,
Committee Chairman

DGR."jlh

Note".Minutes not read and adopted by the Committee until certified correct
by the Committee Chairman' signature.

cc Mayor and Aldermen
City Administrator

OCT 3- 1989


